## MINUTES

## TOWN OF THE CITY OF CHAMPAIGN BOARD OF TRUSTEES

DATE:

April 5, 2016

CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Feinen at 7:03

p.m.

**BOARD MEMBERS** 

PRESENT:

Matthew Gladney

Michael La Due

Vic McIntosh Paul Faraci

William Kyles

Tom Bruno Clarissa Fourman

Chairperson Feinen

**BOARD MEMBERS** 

ABSENT:

None

OTHERS PRESENT:

Andrew Quarnstrom, Township Supervisor

Fred Stavins, Township Attorney

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Board Member Bruno, seconded by Board Member Fourman, moved to approve the following minutes:

March 8, 2016 Special Regular Board Meeting

A voice vote was taken on the motion to approve the minutes; all voted yes. Motion carried.

CORRESPONDENCE: None

APPROVAL OF SUMMARY OF CHECKS WRITTEN – ALL FUNDS, FEBRUARY 2016: February showed the total for the Town Fund was \$50,106.53; General Assistance was \$28,863.50; IMRF was \$4,418.79 and the Social Security Fund was \$587.68. Total expenditures for the month of February 2016 were \$83,976.50. Board Member Bruno, seconded by Board Member La Due, moved to approve the expenditures. Supervisor Quarnstrom noted a slight increase of expenditures with the expense of relocating Township Offices. A roll-call vote was taken on the motion to approve the expenditures; all voted yes. Motion carried.

ACTION ON ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: None

## **AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION:**

Martin Tomack, 315 Cottage Crt., addressed the Board regarding Feeding Our Kids (feedingourkids.org), founded by two local parents in November 2013. He noted the purpose of the organization. He indicated participating with the U of I day of Service in packing food this week; and encouraged the public to contact the organization about volunteering or donating food.

## TOWN BOARD AND TOWNSHIP SUPERVISOR'S COMMENT:

Supervisor Quarnstrom noted the Township move to its new location went well and several people, including some Council Members, have visited. In addition, he noted that next Tuesday, April 12, 2016 is the Annual Town Meeting and he encouraged the public to come and participate. Supervisor Quarnstrom noted he would be in Springfield tomorrow for Township Lobby Day. Board Member Faraci encouraged Mr. Tomack to reach out to and collaborate with CU Craddle2Career (cucraddle2career.org), as they provide similar efforts as with Feeding Our Kids.

NEXT MEETING: Chairperson Feinen noted the next meeting would be the Annual Town Meeting of April 12, 2016; and the Regular Town Meeting of May 3, 2016.

ADJOURNMENT: Board Member Bruno, seconded by Board Member La Due, moved to adjourn. A voice vote was taken on the motion to adjourn; all voted yes. Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 7:08 p.m.

Marilyn L. Banks Town Clerk